
TO:  Cannon Falls City Council 

FROM: Neil Jensen, City Administrator 

SUBJECT: FINAL PLAN APPROVAL FOR THE KELLER-BAARTMAN 

  APARTMENT COMPLEX 

DATE: January 18, 2022 

 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

A Planning Commission meeting was held Monday, January 10, 2022 for a discussion to 

consider a request for Final Plat Approval for the Keller-Baartman apartment complex, PID 

#52.730.0010.  This lot is to be zoned R-4 High Density Residential District/Planned Unit 

Development Process. 

 

Project Details: 

 

The following exhibits are enclosed to further describe the proposal: 

 

1. GIS overhead depiction of lot 

2. Full color photo example of Keller-Baartman Apartment Complex 

3. MN Pollution Control Agency SWPPP 

4. Zoning Response Letter, dated January 5, 2022 

5. G-Cubed Cannonball Apartment Complex site plan resubmittal per December 8th 2021 

review comments for Bill Angerman, dated January 3, 2022 

6. Bill Angerman’s email response, dated January 6, 2022 

7. January 6, 2022 G-Cubed Plan Revisions per review(s) of Cannonball Apartments dated 

January 5th and  via email dated January 6, 2022 

8. Updated Cannonball Apartment Complex site plan 

9. Updated Cannonball Apartment Complex grading plan 

10. Cannonball Apartment Landscape Plan 

 

Staff recommends approval of the Application. 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

 

City Council is being asked to adopt Resolution 2613 for Final Plan Approval for the Keller-

Baartman Apartment Complex.   

 

 

  



CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2613 

 

FINAL PLAN APPROVAL FOR THE KELLER-BAARTMAN APARTMENT 

COMPLEX BEING PROPOSED AT 415 HICKORY DRIVE 

 

 

 WHEREAS, Andy Baartman of Keller-Baartman has made application for Final Plan 

Approval for the Keller-Baartman Apartment Complex being proposed at 415 Hickory Drive, 

PID #52.730.0010, as regulated by the Zoning Ordinance; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission held a discussion on January 10, 2022 to accept 

testimony relating to the application, and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission finds the granting of the Final Plan Approval is 

reasonable and in harmony with the general purposes and intent of the Zoning Ordinance, and in 

conformance with the City of Cannon Falls Comprehensive Plan. 

 

 WHEREAS, The Cannon Falls Planning Commission hereby recommends to the Cannon 

Falls City Council that the application for Final Plan Approval be approved. 

 

 NOW THEREFORE, LET IT BE RESOLVED BY THE CITY OF CANNON 

FALLS, GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA, that based on the findings of the Planning 

Commission which are hereby adopted by the City Council that the Final Plan Approval be 

approved subject to compliance with all applicable requirements of the City of Cannon Falls 

Zoning Chapter 152 and the State of Minnesota Building Code Requirements. 

 

ADOPTED by the City Council of Cannon Falls this 18th day of January, 2022. 

 

 

        CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

        ______________________________ 

        John O. Althoff, Mayor 

 

 

ATTEST: ______________________________ 

       Neil L. Jensen, City Administrator 

 












































